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The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at the Northwoods United Methodist Church on June 7, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford.  Those in attendance were: Amelia Grissett, Brett Wells, Carol Long, Catherine Griffin, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Collis Niro, Craig Wagner, Cynthia Figueroa, Dan Joy, Gail Taylor, Harold Dunlop, Karol Davis, Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham, Pamela Brown Rick Moser, Sarah McWhirter, and Wendy Monroe.
Excused Absences: Bill Keller, Donna Grady, James Ross, Jennifer Colley, Jon Johnson, Kathleen Holbrook, Kelley Hamilton, Peggy Bayless, and Tim Parkhurst.
INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made.

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES of MAY 3, 2013
Catherine Griffin asked to modify May’s minutes to reflect that OCO’s ESG program assists Veterans and individuals with utility deposits, rent deposits, and application fees.  Sarah McWhirter asked to modify the minutes to reflect that Solutions for Stability will take on a total of 15-20 clients. Harold Dunlop asked to modify the minutes to reflect that there were 3 slots available for the Shelter PLUS Care housing voucher. Karol made a motion to approve May’s minutes. Catherine seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

LARRY CHAPMAN, VICTORY IN THE WORLD WORSHIP CENTER:
Larry Chapman works with a team within his faith-based organization to assist families in need. Larry is requesting additional information on available services from CAN-DO members. Larry provided contact information: 910-938-0295 or email ltchappy@hotmail.com
FUNDRAISER OUTCOMES: JAMONSLOW
United Way’s inaugural JAMOnslow concert fundraiser brought over 800 concert goers to the Onslow County Fairgrounds to see country star Craig Morgan. The event was able to break even, but has built potential for additional fundraising dollars in future years.

UPDATES

Solutions for Stability is currently assisting 12 families. Ten families, comprising 44 individuals, have already been placed into permanent housing. The program has 2 active applications with one already approved and another one pending.  
Onslow County Schools Homeless Students End of Year Report: Jennifer Colley was not available to report the total number of homeless students in Onslow County Schools. Data will be sent to membership via email once it becomes available.
Shelter PLUS Care: Two applications have been received. One has been approved and one is still pending. Harold introduced Brett Wells as the new Housing Coordinator for CoastalCare. Brett is currently covering all 5 counties, however, hopes to have an additional staff member to assist him by the end of the summer. Brett’s contact information is 910-550-2732.

Family Promise Program: Rick Moser said that there have been no changes/updates to the program.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Pam Brown notified the membership that the Onslow County Health Department is available to perform school physicals as well as immunizations.  Sport physicals are not available.  She suggested parents make appointments early in the summer rather than waiting until right before school starts.

Gail Taylor is requesting donation of space for her group to start making the sleeping mats. Gail further requested for members to donate plastic grocery bags for the mats. More information about the sleeping mats can be found at www.firstbaptistchurchswansboro.org.
Craig Wagner informed members that the United Way’s Day of Action would be coming up on June 21, 2013 with several projects to be held at Dixon Middle School. Volunteers are still needed for projects that benefit the CHEW backpack program, as well as local literacy programs. 

Catherine Griffin requesting assistance with donations of paper towels, 39 gallon trash bags, and toilet bowl cleaner. 

NEXT MEETING

The July meeting has been canceled due to the holiday. The next CAN-DO meeting will be held Friday, August 2, 2013 at 8:00 am at Northwoods United Methodist Church. 

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned by Kristi Pitchford at 8:45 am.
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